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The Nativity 

of our Lord Jesus Christ 

  
 

      
 

Schedule of Altar Boys for Sunday, January 8th: 
    ONE Divine Liturgy:  Group #3 – Matthew Greaves, John Meaden. 

* * * * * * * 
Schedule for Altar Boys for Sunday, January 15th: 
    ONE Divine Liturgy, Group #1 – Jonathan Greaves, Jake Widmor. 

* * * * * * * 
Schedule of Ushers for Sunday, January 8th: 

    ONE Divine Liturgy at 9:00 a.m.:  Group #2 – Mr. Ihor Trypniak, Mrs. Donna Kominko, 
Mrs. Donna Teaman. 

* * * * * * * 
Schedule of Ushers for Sunday, January 15th: 
    ONE Divine Liturgy at 9:00 a.m.:  Group #3 – Mr. Hans Harasimchuk, Mr. Ron Teaman, 

Mrs. Mary Ann Sklaryk. 

* * * * * * * 

Calendar of Events for the week of January 8th : 
Sunday, January 8th – 9:00 a.m., One bilingual Divine Liturgy followed by a 
traditional carol sing-along, presented by our parish youth 
  -   Junior U.O.L. coffee hour 

Monday -   Holy Day of St. Stephen, the First Martyr 
-   9:00 a.m., Divine Liturgy 
-   4:30 p.m., Ukrainian Dancing and Art Classes  

Tuesday -   7:00 p.m., Monthly Board of Trustees meeting 
Wednesday -   8:30 a.m., Moleben for sick parishioners 

-   5:30 p.m., Bandura School, Ukrainian Dance School, Art Classes 
-   6:00-8:00 p.m., Library Hours 

Saturday  -   9:00 a.m., Ukrainian School 
  -   9:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m., Library Hours 

-   4:30 p.m., Confession 
-   5:00 p.m., Vespers 
-   6:00 p.m., New Year’s Eve Dinner Dance / Malanka   (see separate  
    announcement 

Sunday  -   9:00 a.m., One bilingual Divine Liturgy 
-   Junior U.O.L. Coffee Hour following the Liturgy 

* * * * * * * 
Greetings are extended to all men named Stephen and women named Stephanie on the 

occasion of their Patron Saint’s Day on Monday.  Mnohaya Lita! 

* * * * * * *  
Please remember that, because of the joy of the Nativity, there is NO kneeling in church 

from January 7th until Epiphany, January 19th, following the Liturgy. 
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My Beloved Parishioners, your families and all visitors to our Cathedral, 

  Christ is Born!       Glorify Him!  
Chrystos Rozdayetsia!   Slavite Yoho! 

      
        It is with profound joy that I extend greetings on this Christmas Day.  Let us celebrate the 
Feast of Christ’s Birth – knowing that Christ came into this world “to give us the power to 

become children of God.” (John 1:12)  He came  “to make us partners of His Divine Nature” (II 

Peter 4:1).  In Our Savior’s own words, He came “to seek and save 

those who are lost” (Luke 19:10) As He comes to us again this 
Christmas, may we sing His praises like the angelic choir that heralded 
His Birth.  May we worship Him with the humility of the shepherds.  
May we seek Him with the unwavering persistence and perseverance 
of the Wise Men.  A new day has dawned for us today.  Christ is 
Born! 
 Let us show our love to Our Lord by loving and caring for one 
another.  Christmas is a sad and lonely time for many people because 
of illness or the loss of a dear family member.  Reach out to someone 
and share the Light of Christ, remembering the words of Scripture – 
      “Carry each other’s burden, as in this way you will fulfill the Law 
of Christ.” (Galations 6:2) 

         On this glorious Feast Day, on behalf of Pani Matka Mary Anne and myself, I sincerely greet 
His Eminence Metropolitan Antony and His Eminence Archbishop-elect Daniel.  I also greet Fr. 
Michael, Pani Matka Anna & Julia, , Protodeacon Ihor &  Pani Matka Iryna  and their families, 
visiting clergy, our Board of Trustees, parish choirs, altar servers and brothers, parish 
organizations and schools, dedicated parish staff, my beloved parishioners and their families and 
all visitors to St. Vladimir Cathedral. 
       May Our Loving & Almighty God bless you all on this Holy Christmas Day and throughout the 
New Year.  May we celebrate this season with joy in our homes, peace in our world and  
love in our hearts. 
 

   Christ is Born!   Chrystos Rozdayetsya! 
          ~ Fr. John 

* * * * * * * 
Pani Matka Mary Anne and I most sincerely thank all our parishioners who remembered 

us at Christmas with so many cards, gifts and words of encouragement and support.   It is truly 
appreciated!  May God bless you all for the love and kindness that you have shown to us, not 
only during the Christmas season but throughout the entire year.    
                    - Fr. John 

* * * * * * * 
On Sunday, January 29th, our annual parish meeting will take place following the Divine 

Liturgy.  An important part of that meeting is the election of parishioners to the Board of Trustees, 
as well as the election of auditors and church elders. If you or someone you know, who is in good 
standing in the parish, would like to serve in one of these positions, please contact any Board 
member.   

* * * * * * * 
Please remember our sick and elderly parishioners in your prayers.  Also, the clergy 

request that they be notified when parishioners are admitted to and/or discharged from the 
hospital and transferred to a nursing home and if a home visit is desired. 

* * * * * * * 
Tomorrow, January 8th, following the one bilingual Divine Liturgy, our parish youth will 

present their traditional carol sing-along in church.  Our youth have been preparing for this 
program.  Don’t miss it! 
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òA most sincere thank  you to all who remembered us during this Nativity with cards, 

greetings and gifts.  May God bless you for your thoughtfulness.  
                                                                                                  - Fr. Michael, Pani Matka Anna & Juliaó 

* * * * * * * 
Couples contemplating marriage are asked to call the rectory and speak to the parish 

clergy before setting a day and making arrangements with a hall.  There are periods of the year 
when marriages are not permitted by our Church.  To avoid any disappointment, please call the 
rectory before finalizing the date.  Also, anyone contemplating marriage outside the Orthodox 
Church should contact the clergy to have their marriage blessed in the Orthodox Church.  To be 
in communion with the Orthodox Faith, all marriages must be blessed by the Church.  Also, 
couples are reminded that it is against the teachings of the Orthodox Church to live as husband 
and wife without a Church marriage.  Co-habitation – common law relationships – are a sin and 
such couples are not permitted to receive Holy Communion until they have a Church marriage.  
If you need any assistance, please contact Fr. John.   

* * * * * * * 
Please note that, during the Christmas season, a special sheet with the words of our 

beautiful Ukrainian carols (in both Ukrainian and English phonetics) will be placed in each pew.  
Please use them to sing, in unison, our traditional carols during the Nativity season.  Also, 
encourage our young people to sing along. 

* * * * * * * 

During the Nativity Season, please greet one another  
with our traditional Orthodox greeting:  

Christ is Born!   Glorify Him!   Chrystos Rozdayetsya!    Slavite Yoho!  
* * * * * * * 

Please Read Carefully! 
During the course of a year, it is unfortunate that many priests have difficulty with their 
parishioners because the faithful appear to be uninformed about the teachings of the Orthodox 
Church and, subsequently, blame the clergy for being uncooperative in assisting in their family’s 
needs.  Many conflicts arise over issues regarding the Sacraments that the clergy MUST  adhere 
to.  To help avoid misunderstandings, please note: 
~~ Baptism.  One of the two Godparents must be a practicing Orthodox Christian.  This does 
not mean that they must simply pay dues to a parish but, rather, that they attend Liturgy on a 
regular basis and receive the Sacraments of Holy Confession and Communion at least once a 
year.  The second sponsor must be a Christian, Baptized in the Name of the Holy Trinity.  The 
child must also have an Orthodox Saint’s name.  It could be the middle name. 
~~ Marriage.  The Orthodox Church recognizes only marriages performed in the Orthodox 
Church.  If a marriage is performed outside of the Church, the couple must have a marriage 
performed in the Orthodox Church if they want to remain practicing Orthodox Christians who are 
permitted to receive the Sacraments.  There is no service to bless a wedding not performed in 
the church building.  Also remember that there are 4 lenten periods throughout the year when 
marriages are not performed.  Always contact the clergy before renting a hall for a reception. 
~~ Funerals.  The Orthodox Church does not believe in cremation. There is no Church funeral 
for those desiring to be cremated. A memorial service may be conducted in the funeral home but 
with the body present, not the ashes. 
For more information regarding these or other issues, please contact the clergy. They are more 
than willing to help you resolve difficult situations, according to our Church’s teachings. 

* * * * * * * 
Please notify the parish clergy of all address changes.  It has come to our attention 

that numerous parishioners have moved and that we do not have their new addresses. 
* * * * * * * * 

    



5 

 

 
Please remember that, if you are unable to attend Sunday Liturgy, you can read our parish bulletin 
on the parish’s website. 

* * * * * * * 

Our prayers and condolences are extended to the family of Mrs. Eugenia 
Paruta, who entered into eternity on December 29th at the age of 84, following a 
lengthy illness. Funeral services were conducted from our church on Wednesday, 
January 4th.  Prior to her illness, Mrs. Paruta was very active in the life of our parish, 
especially in our Pyrohy Group, serving as president. 
 

Condolences also go out to Fr. John Henry on the sudden death of his brother, Paul, in Alaska. 
May their memory be eternal!    Vichnaya Pamyat! 

* * * * * * * 
The All Saints Camp Boosters, which are sold annually to help raise funds for camp 

maintenance, are now on sale.  They cost $25.00 each and make great Christmas gifts.  Please 
see Mrs. Mary Ann Sklaryk for more information about this project and to purchase your boosters.  
Only a limited number of tickets are available.  Don’t wait too long and be disappointed. 

 

* * * * * * * 

Next Saturday, January 14, 2017, our parish will be sponsoring a 
Julian Calendar dinner dance -  Malanka Zabava.  It will begin with 
cocktails from 6:00 to 7:00 p.m. followed by a dinner at 7:00 p.m.  Music 
will be provided by Harmonia.  Dinner and table reservations may be 
made on contacting Lucy Komichak at (440)546-5494 or 
LucKom@aol.com.  Advance ticket sales only. 

* * * * * * * 
Those parishioners and guests attending the parish Malanka at 6:00 p.m. on Saturday, 

January 14th are requested to first attend Vespers in church at 5:00 p.m.  Also, please note that 
there will be only one Liturgy the next day, January 15th, at 9:00 a.m.   

* * * * * * *  
The Ukrainian Village Committee invites everyone to join them for “Caroling in Ukrainian 

Village” tomorrow, Sunday, January 8th at 3:00 p.m.  It will be held at St. Josaphat Ukrainian 
Catholic Cathedral, 5720 State Road in Parma.  Come sing along with the choirs and choral 
ensembles that will be participating.  After the caroling, there will be a kutya culinary competition 
abd Ukrainian art craft making.  Sample sweets and beverages from Ukrainian Village.  To enter 
your kutya into the competition, contact Ukrainianvillageparma@yahoo.com 

* * * * * * *  
Zorya Ukrainian Female Vocal Ensemble will hold auditions on Sunday, February 5th at 

5:30 p.m. at the Kashtan Studio at St. Josaphat Ukrainian Catholic Church Astrodome.  Interested 
individuals should prepare to sing a song.  To schedule an audition, contact Natalia B. Mahlay at 
(440) 915-4691 or nbmahlay@ucaacle.org 

* * * * * * * 
Our parish has hundreds of members, many of them elderly.  There are also many new 

arrivals from Ukraine who consider St. Vladimir’s their spiritual home.  Although they attend 
services regularly, they are not registered members.   The clergy always take special interest in 
visiting those who are sick in the hospitals and nursing homes.  However, to properly attend to 
their spiritual needs, the clergy must be notified when a member of your family is hospitalized.  
Do not rely on the hospital to notify the clergy.  Also, because of the large number of elderly 
members, it is not possible to keep in constant contact with everyone.  Therefore, if you would 
like a priest to make a home visit, please call the clergy directly. 

* * * * * * * 

 
 

mailto:LucKom@aol.com
mailto:Ukrainianvillageparma@yahoo.com
mailto:nbmahlay@ucaacle.org
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Peace Light Arrives in Parma 
 

Once again, the Peace Light from the Church of the Nativity of 
Our Lord in Bethlehem shines brightly on the tetrapod of our Church. 

 
The history of the Peace Light goes back to Austria when, 30 years ago, 
Scouts began the tradition of passing on this light, with the co-operation 
of pilots of Austrian Airlines. 
 
 Every Christmas, a flame from the place of Christ’s birth in 
Bethlehem is lit and placed in a shatter-proof lamp and taken to Austria 
to be distributed throughout Europe.  Most recently, Austrian Airlines 
has brought the flame to the United States, where American Boys 

Scouts begin passing the flame throughout our country. 
 
 On Sunday, December 4th, following the Ukrainian Liturgy, the light was brought to our 
parish by Cub Scouts from Orwell, Ohio who passed the light to us and our Ukrainian Plast Scouts.   
 
 Our light, which is in a red votive candle on the tetrapod, will continue to burn until after 
Theophany, thus bringing us closer, in spirit, to the Holy City of Bethlehem, where the True Light 
of the World – Christ – was born. 
 
 When we received the light, we recited the following:  ñWe receive this Light as a message 
of Peace to everyone.  May all those who accept this Light pass on that Peace.ò  
 
 For more information on the Peace Light, go to www.peacelight.org. 

* * * * * * * 
Please notify the parish clergy or office of all address changes. 

* * * * * * * 

Attend Church every Sunday as a family 

and unite with Our Lord in Holy Communion.   

                    
 

       We express our profound gratitude to Mrs. Donna Tuck for 
donating $1,200 to cover the cost of this morning’s live 
radio/internet broadcast of the Christmas Divine Liturgy. 

 

This generous donation is made in memory of Donna’s mother, 
Mrs. Anna Matalycki, who entered into eternity on December 15, 
2013.  Mrs.Matalycki was very active in the Liturgical life of our 
parish, the 60+ Club and, most especially, our Pyrohy Group.  

 
       This 29th annual broadcast is also in 
memory of dear friend, Bill Dobransky, who 

entered into eternity on August 8, 2015.  Bill was an active member 
in our Pyrohy Group, Senior U.O.L. and Brotherhood.  He attended 
weekly Moleben services and Liturgy every Sunday, receiving our Lord 
in Holy Communion. 
       Both Anna and Bill are greatly missed by our parish family and 
have not been forgotten. 

                           Memory Eternal!  Vichnaya Pamyat! 
 

http://www.peacelight.org/
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Please remember that, because of the joy of the Nativity of Our Lord, there is no 
kneeling during Divine services from Christmas Day, January 7th, until Theophany, January 
19th.  Also, greet everyone with our Christmas greeting “Christ is Born!”  “Glorify Him!”,  
“Chrystos Rozdayetsia!”  “Slavite Yoho!” 

 * * * * * * * 
May God’s blessings be upon our sick and elderly parishioners in hospitals, nursing homes and at 
home, who are unable to attend this morning’s Liturgy.  May they all feel His presence and comfort 
on this Christmas Day.  We also greet all our students who are away at college and all parishioners 
who, because of distance, are not with us in church.  May the spirit of Christmas abide with them 
throughout the year. 

* * * * * * * 
We thank everyone who helped decorate the church Christmas trees and arrange the 

flowers in church in preparation for this joyous Nativity.   By working together, all tasks were 
accomplished beautifully and quickly.  God bless you all!  

* * * * * * * 
Attention U.O.L. Members 

Our chapter is holding a Christmas Brunch for all members and anyone interested on 
Sunday, January 22nd, following the first Liturgy, at Sliman’s on Rockside and Rt. 21. For 
reservations and more information, contact chapter president, Pani Matka Mary Anne. 

* * * * * * * 
If you would like a family member to be greeted in the bulletin on the occasion of a 

birthday or an anniversary, please phone the rectory no later than the Monday before you wish 
it to appear. 

* * * * * * *  
Please notify the clergy if a family member is admitted to the hospital.  Remember – only 

the Parma Hospital notifies the clergy of any parishioners admitted and then, only if the 
parishioner registers as a member of St. Vladimir’s.  Also, parishioners who would like a home 
visit are asked to contact the clergy and make their wishes known. 

* * * * * * * 
During the Christmas season, the words for our beautiful Ukrainian carols (in both 

Ukrainian and English phonetics) can be found in the book holders in each pew.  Please use them 
whenever we carol.  Since the singing of religious carols is forbidden in many public schools, our 
children will not learn the words and melodies of the Christmas carols if we do not sing and teach 
them in church.  We are truly blessed to have 2 beautiful choirs, totaling 40 singers, in our parish 
but, equally beautiful, is the sound of the entire parish singing together.  Let us try it this 
Christmas season! 

* * * * * * * 
With our parish seeing an increase in the number of visitors from Ukraine, many of whom 

are planning to stay in the U.S. permanently; the clergy see a great need to minister to these 
new families by helping them to learn the Orthodox Faith, through Baptism and Chrismation, as 
well as encouraging them to have Church marriages.  If you know of anyone who needs such 
assistance, please phone Fr. John or Fr. Michael so that a meeting can be arranged. 

* * * * * * * 
Birthday greetings go out this week to Halyna Humeniuk.  Mnohaya Lita!! 

* * * * * * * 
 

Attend Church every Sunday as a Family  
and unite with Our Lord in Holy Communion.  
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Church Office Hours:  Monday thru Friday, 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Office Phone:  (440) 886-3223 
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Love Rude (Luibov Rudenko)    January 12, 2016 

Andriy Rybak       January 19, 2016 

Myron G. Trembly      January 28, 2016 

  Olga Dobbins       March 13, 2016 

  Gregory Skripnik      April 3, 2016 

  Walentina Sidelnyk      May 19, 2016 

  Anna Skripnik      May 28, 2016   

  Nina Waschtschenko Moran     June 30, 2016 

  Olga Flora       July 5, 2016 

  Mary Alice Hamar      August 6, 2016 

  Paul  J. Rozilo      November 18, 2016 

Maria M. Andreychuk     November 19, 2016 

  Klawdia Korowajczuk     November 30, 2016 

  Eugenia Paruta      December 29, 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

As we begin a new year, we thank God for the many blessings that He has bestowed upon us in 
2015.  In prayer, we also remember those of our St. Vladimir’s Parish Family  

who have been called into eternity. 

 
“Yea, though I walk through the valley of the shadow of death,I will fear no evil,  

for Thou art with me … 
Surely goodness and mercy shall follow me all the days of my life 

and I will dwell in the house of the Lord forever.” 
          (Psalm 23:4 & 6) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Our loved ones are greatly missed, but not forgotten, by both their families and our parish. 

May Our Loving Lord accept them in His Heavenly Kingdom. 
 

Memory Eternal!     Vichnaya Pamyat! 

 

 

 


